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10 January 2022 
 
 
General Manager  
Northern Beaches Council  
P.O Box 82 
Manly NSW 1655 
 
 
Attention: Ms Claire Ryan 
 
 
Dear Madam 
 
RE: Development Application No: DA2021/2002 for temporary school-No.617 Warringah Road, 
Forestville 
 
We refer to Council’s request for additional supporting information that addresses the potential for 

site contamination on a property located at No.617 Warringah Road, Forestville. 

 

As stated by the Frenches Forest Baptist Church correspondence dated 6 January 2022, the site has 

no past history of the following activities being carried out:  

 

• Acid/alkali plant and formulation • Agricultural/horticultural activities • Airports Asbestos 

production and disposal • Boatyards • Chemical manufacture and formulation • Council works 

depot • Defence works • Drum re conditioning works • Dry cleaning establishments, • Electrical 

manufacturing (transformers) • Electroplating and heat treatment premises • Engine works • 

Explosives industry • Funeral Parlours • Gas works Iron and steel works • Landfill sites • Metal 

treatment • Mining and extractive industries • Oil production and storage • Paint formulation and 

manufacture • Panel heating • Pesticide manufacture and formulation • Power stations • Railway 

yards • Scrap yards • Service stations • Sheep and cattle dips • Smelting and refining • Spray 

painting substations (electrical) • Tanning and associated trades • Waste storage and treatment • 

Water board plant or depot • Wood preservation.  

 

The site has been used for the purposes of a Place of Public Worship as approved under 

Development Consent No. 1999/1470 and a dwelling. There are no other records of other uses to 

our knowledge that would suggest any potential for past site contamination. 
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On this basis, we confirm that the site displays no evidence of contamination and is suitable for the 

proposed temporary school. On this basis, the proposal is consistent with relevant objectives and 

matters for consideration under SEPP 55. 

 

We can be contacted on 0418 431 897 if Council requires any additional supporting information. 

 

Yours Faithfully 

John Mckee 
DIRECTOR 


